
MINUTES OF THE MEETING 
BUSINESS AND LABOR COMMITTEE 

50TH LEGISLATIVE SESSION 

March 6, 1987 

The meeting of the Business and Labor Committee was called 
to order by Chairman Les Kitselman on March 6, 1987 at 8:00 
a.m. in Room 312-F of the State Capitol. 

ROLL CALL: All members were present with the exception of 
Reps. Bachini, Brown, Driscoll, and Pavlovich who were 
excused. 

SENATE BILL NO. 298 - Sen. Ted Neuman, Senate District 21, 
introduced SB 298. He explained that the bill would combine 
the Board of Investments with the Montana Economic Develop­
ment Board. He said the Board of Investments managed over 
$2 billion dollars of state assets. He said the load has 
been increasing over that department as the amount of funds 
available to be invested in the state has grown. He said 
the Economic Development Board in the Department of Commerce 
has been using 25 percent of the Coal Tax to invest in 
Montana companies and corporations. Under this bill the 
functions of the new Board of Investments would be moved 
from the Department of Administration to the Department of 
Commerce. 

PROPONENTS 

Buster Schreiber, member of the Board of Investments, spoke 
in favor of SB 298. He said that 6 years ago the portfolio 
managed by the board was $800 million managed with 14 
employees. He said that presently the board is managing 2.3 
billion dollars in funds with 15 employees. He said the 
consolidation is supported by the members of the board. He 
pointed out that this would reduce the cost to the general 
fund by $144,000. He discussed other reasons for the 
consolidation. He said the beneficiaries are the retirement 
funds because of the more efficient operations. He pointed 
out that they would be able to create through the departmen­
talization a better ability to service loans and utilize 
money in Montana. He said that without this bill the Board 
of Investments would have to look out of the state of 
Montana to look at institutional management because of the 
growth of the portfolio and need for additional personnel to 
administer this. 

Steve Brown, representing himself and as a member of the 
Economic Development Board, distributed copies of a state­
ment prepared by the staff of the Economic Development 
Board. Exhibit No.1. He pointed out concerns about the 
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staffing, increased costs associated with the merger, and 
the mission of smaller loans be preserved. 

OPPONENTS 

None. 

QUESTIONS 

Rep. Simon asked Jim Howeth about the exempt positions. He 
replied that there would be six exempt positions between the 
two boards. He said that five more exempt positions have 
been proposed to handle the investment load but the bill had 
been tabled after the consolidation bill was proposed. He 
said with the consolidation there would be sufficient 
employees to handle the work load. He said that additional 
office space would need to be rented. 

Rep. Swysgood asked Steve Brown about the concern that the 
Economic Development Board would be overshadowed by the 
Board of Investments having more say over what happens or 
the direction not the same. Steve Brown said the bill 
allows the sharing of staff but does not allow flexibility. 
He said the six exempt positions should be allocated accord­
ing to the needs of the combined boards. He said the 
concept of combining the boards originated in the Governor's 
office after discussion with the Board of Investments. 

Rep. Hanson said the intent of the Economic Development 
Board was different than the Board of Investments. Steve 
Brown replied that the reason the Economic Development Board 
exists today is there was belief that the Board of Invest­
ments was not doing enough instate investing. He mentioned 
the loan limits and the ability of additional funding use by 
combination of the two boards. He mentioned that the Board 
of Investments needed additional exempt positions to deal 
with their side and also wanted to be able to take advantage 
of the expertise of the Economic Development Board in the 
commercial loan area. 

CLOSING 

Sen. Neuman said by combining the two boards it would 
encourage more in-state investment. He pointed out that the 
Board of Investments has $125 million invested in Montana 
and the Economic Development Board has $20 million. He said 
the Board of Investments needed additional staff. 

SENATE BILL NO. 110 - Sen. Darryl Meyer, Senate District 17 
Great Falls, introduced SB 110. He said the bill would 
amend the Montana In-State Investments Act of 1983 to 
provide for investments and to allow the Montana Economic 
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Development Board to purchase debentures sold by Montana 
Capital Companies. 

PROPONENTS 

Jim Bourke, president of the Development Corporation of 
Montana, testified in support of the bill. He distributed 
information about the corporation structure including 
proposed amendments (Exhibit 2). 

Jerry Sullivan, vice chairman of the Montana Economic 
Development Board, testified in support of the bill. He 
discussed the creation of the board as a result of the 
passage of Initiative 95. He said the voters expressed 
their desire for the state to invest in Montana. He pointed 
out that the Coal Tax loans have strengthened the business­
es' ability to survive in a hostile economic environment 
through long-term, fixed rate financing. He said this would 
help strengthen and diversify the economy. He said the bill 
would allow the board to consider purchasing debentures from 
qualified capital companies. The companies would invest the 
funds in projects that traditional lenders could not reach. 
Providing risk capital to small companies who now have 
li ttle or no access to risk capital is an area that needs 
attention in Montana. He pointed out that the investments 
would not exceed 10 percent of the board's portfolio, which 
presently amounts to $3.6 million. He said the reserve for 
bad debts is needed as the projects undertaken under SB 110 
strengthen the need for the reserve. 

Stewart Doggett, representing the Montana Chamber of Com­
merce, supports SB 110. He said the Montana Chamber sup­
ports efforts to create more venture capital in the state. 

OPPONENTS 

None. 

QUESTIONS 

None. 

CLOSING 

No further comments. 

SENATE BILL NO. 218 - Sen. Darryl Meyer, District 17, Great 
Falls, introduced SB 218. He said the bill was designed to 
continue insurance for protection of the Medicare Supplement 
Insureds in Montana. These are primarily the senior citi­
zens. 
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PROPONENTS 

Elmer Hauskins, an unpaid volunteer for the American Associ­
ation of Retired Persons, spoke in support of the bill. 

Jerry Leondorf, representing the Montana Medical Associa­
tion, spoke in support of the bill. 

Bonnie Tippy, representing the Montana Association of Life 
Underwri ters, testi fied in support of the bill. She said 
this bill was important for protection of the consumers. 

OPPONENTS 

None. 

QUESTIONS 

Rep. Thomas asked Commissioner Bennett about the problems 
experienced by the department. Commissioner Bennett dis­
cussed some of the serious problems with senior citizens. 
She said there had been complaints about companies 
non-renewing, changing, canceling, or abusing Medicare 
insurance supplements. She pointed out that senior citizens 
are on fixed incomes and do not want to be a financial 
burden. She said because companies do not make enough money 
they discontinue a product line. She said that one other 
problem area was Medicare Supplement insurance offered by 
one company for another company or fronting by one company 
for another. Under this practice a company admitted to do 
business in this state offers a product developed by another 
non-admitted company. She said the result was that senior 
citizens were required to buy new coverage and meet new 
waiting periods. She pointed out that seniors were not able 
to purchase insurance at all since problems developed during 
that time. The bill provides that an individual having a 
policy in place, should not be required to meet another 
preexisting waiting period on a new policy. Companies 
cannot discontinue an individual's policy for bad claims 
experience. She pointed out that the reason a policy was 
purchased was to cover such occurrences. Companies who do 
not wish to renew a particular coverage must renew all 
policies of that type. The bill provides that if all 
policies of a certain type are non-renewed, the company must 
offer some type of replacement policy so that those affected 
will not be left without the option to purchase replacement 
coverage. 

CLOSING 

Sen. Meyer closed. 
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SENATE BILL NO. 138 Sen. Tom Hager, Senate District 48 
Billings, introduced SB 138. He said the bill has been 
referred to as the sunrise bill. He said the reason for the 
bill was a way to measure whether to have boards license 
professional areas. He said the bill would handle starting 
a new board and consolidation of two or more boards. He 
discussed the bill and the fee required for request. He 
pointed out that the fees would keep the frivolous requests 
down. 

PROPONENTS 

Bill Leary, representing the Montana Hospital Association, 
spoke in support of SB ·138. He discussed various groups 
that desired to be licensed. 

Miki Medora, a dietician, spoke in support of SB 138. She 
said the criteria and qualification for applying for 
licensure is set up in the bill. 

OPPONENTS 

None. 

Rep. Simon asked Sen. Hager if a group wanted to set up a 
licensure board if this was the only mechanism in order to 
submi t legislation. Sen. Hager said that the Legislative 
Audit report would have to be part of the proposal for a new 
board. 

CLOSING 

Sen. Hager closed. 

SENATE BILL NO. 115 - Sen. Delwyn Gage, Senate District 5, 
introduced SB 115. He explained that the bill set up a 
requirement that life and disability agents be required to 
complete continuing education. He pointed out the complexi­
ty of the tax laws and types of life and disability insur­
ance including the multitude of changes in those areas. 

PROPONENTS 

Steve Daniel, president of the Montana Association of Life 
Underwriters, spoke in support of the bill. He said that 
MALU had over 500 members in the state and each had about 
250 clients, representing over 125,000 policy holders in 
Montana. He said the goal was to improve the environment 
for the purchasing of life insurance and other related 
products for the consumers. He pointed out the reason the 
bill was needed. He said that there had been a move by 
agents to represent many different companies. He said that 
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companies have chosen not to have agent training depart­
ments. Rapid change in federal tax law and other legisla­
tion affects the way policies work. He said the insurance 
industry has had complete changes. He pointed out that good 
decisions can be made by the consumer with good information. 

Peter Sullivan, former president of Montana Association of 
Li fe Underwriters, testified in support of the bill. He 
pointed out the importance of taking courses to keep up to 
date. He was concerned that consumers were being sold 
products by poorly trained agents. 

Ken Hassler, State Legislative Chairman for the Montana 
Association of Life Underwriters, testified in support of 
the bill. (Exhibit No.3) He discussed the requirements to 
obtain and maintain a life and health insurance agent's 
license now. He said that presently, the only requirement 
was to pay a ten dollar fee, study and pass the exam, and 
then they are in the insurance business. He said that 
anyone is eligible. A renewal fee of ten dollars each year 
is needed. The current system is causing problems that 
people in the industry are not keeping up with the changes. 
He pointed out that many agents had to go to a client's 
business or home to clean up after a part-time agent. He 
said that many times the client and their professional agent 
have been working for years to coordinate their insurance 
program and in one short afternoon or evening, an uneducated 
agent can ruin the whole program. 

Ernest Keller, representing North Montana Association of 
Life Underwriters, spoke in favor of the bill. He discussed 
the number of agents this bill would effect. He said there 
were 5,500 life and disability agents licensed in Montana. 
He said that many people were inactive and sold policies 
only to friends and family and others were only part-time 
and worked at other jobs. He pointed out that those indi­
viduals do not have the same knowledge of their product as 
agents who work at the job full-time and keep themselves 
educated. He said the goal of the association was to impose 
basic continuing education requirements without unnecessari­
ly burdening insurance agents. The bill empowers the 
Insurance Commissioner to set regulations, set the number of 
hours between 10-20 per year with some carry forward provi­
sions. He pointed out that insurance education programs 
were already sponsored throughout the state. 

Sherry Daniels, representing the Southeast Association of 
Life Underwriters, spoke in support of the bill because of 
the need for the legislation. She said her agency markets 
products allover Montana and Wyoming and currently have 
over 750 appointed agents. She said on an average day she 
spoke to 10-25 agents over the phone or in person requesting 
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quotes on products. She said many of these were qualified 
and experienced, however, many agents selling life and 
heal th products made mistakes. These are not intentional 
mistakes but the agent may quote a price with no idea of the 
needs of the client or what the product does. She said 
there are agents who have not sold a policy for years but 
are just maintaining their life license. She pointed out 
that if there were no requirements for keeping current 
knowledge in the everchang ing industry then it would be 
better not to require agents to be licensed at all. By 
giving them a license to sell insurance in the state of 
Montana, it tells the consumer that the Montana Insurance 
Department has deemed them qualified to sell such products. 
The consumer has no reason to believe otherwise. She said 
her agency feels so strong about this that the secretaries 
that are non-licensed are required to take educational 
courses each year. 

Klaas Tuininga, a Farmers Insurance Group agent from 
Bozeman, spoke in support of the bill. He said he owned a 
multiple lines agency and 60 percent of his business was 
commercial. He said he did have a life and health license 
and wanted to be in the business self-employed. He said 
that by not educating himself he was cheating his clients. 
By not keeping abreast of the industry he could, through 
ignorance, hurt the customer. He said that agents and the 
insurance industry need the bill as it was a consumer 
protection bill. 

Frank Cody, from Butte and representing the Southwest 
Montana Association of Life Underwriters. He pointed out 
that 20 other states had similar legislation. 

Reggie Good, from Great Falls, testified in support of the 
bill. He mentioned that many states had multiple level 
requirements depending on the credentials. He said that 
this bill would apply equally to all which would make it 
easy to administer. A statement of intent has been attached 
to the bill directing the regulators to follow the regula­
tions of the state of Washington. He said currently there 
are people licensed in the state of Montana who have never 
had the state exam but are maintaining licenses by paying 
the $10 fee. He said there is no reason for them other than 
desire for the professionalism that they wish to maintain 
for themselves for concern about their clients to do any­
thing to improve themselves by gaining additional education. 
He pointed out that there have been too many mistakes. He 
discussed the potential to create problems that carryover 
long after we are here. 

Dan Irving, a 
Underwriters, 

member of 
testified 

the Montana Association of Life 
in support of the bill. He 
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discussed examples of senior citizens being sold contracts 
of Medicare Supplements that said it would cover everything 
that Medicare would not cover. He said that was not true 
and people were suffering over the result. He pointed out 
that if agents had the knowledge and education of the 
products they were selling it would prevent unnecessary 
stress on families. He said that when selling a product 
that would affect future financial sec -.rity, a well-educated 
professional would be necessary. 

Jim Connole, an agent with Farmers Insurance, spoke in 
support of the bill. He said that continuing education 
would be progressive and the insurance industry was willing 
to support that financially. 

Bonnie Tippy mentioned the structure of the Montana Associa­
tion of Life Underwriters. She said the local associations 
were independent. She discussed the problems with other 
legislation in other states. She said that the problem with 
the model legislation was that it stair-stepped people which 
was unfair. She said this bill was fair in that there would 
be continuing education for all those with a life and 
disability agent's license, with no exceptions or 
grandfathering. She pointed out that the industry was 
willing to pay for the education and the bill set only 
minimal hours in terms of education. She said that most 
agents were already getting education. For the agencies, 
good employers train their employees. 

Tanya Ask, from the Montana Insurance Department, pointed 
out that the bill imposes additional duties on the office 
and there was a fiscal impact. She said if the bill were 
enacted they would want to make sure the bill is enforce­
able. 

OPPONENTS 

Rick Hill, principal owner of a small multiple life insur­
ance company, was opposed to the bill. He said he sells a 
variety of insurance. He said the bill would create an 
undue hardship to his agency and similar agencies. He 
discussed the fees that the company pays. He said the cost 
to his employees as a result of this legislation would be 
$1,160 for his agency alone or $300 per employee. This 
would cover the filing fees, wages while they attend school, 
tuition cost and study materials. He said that two of those 
people had never sold a life or disabi li ty product. He 
pointed out that the fees and costs were already on top of 
the $70 in fees they pay for a license plus the $25 for 
surplus lines license, $100 for surplus lines license bond, 
and $50 for a consultant license. He said his agency was 
licensed in North Dakota, South Dakota, Wyoming, Nevada, 
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Utah, Idaho, Washington, Oregon and applications pending in 
Arizona, California, and New Mexico. He said the cost to 
comply with this law would exceed the total of the licensing 
fees for all those states combined. He said the concept of 
education is good and is important to all professions. He 
said the agents join an association for the purpose of 
education. His agency spent $2,500 last year for education 
based on the agency needs and the need of customers. He 
said they already spent $1,000 this year to send an employee 
to Houston and that none of that would comply with this 
legislation. The organization for members sponsors many 
courses and members are continuously enrolled in education 
courses. He said that to mandate that a single line of 
insurance require this kind of commitment works an unneces­
sary hardship on his agency and those similar to it. He 
said that this was a case of government creating more 
unnecessary regulation and more cost of doing business. He 
pointed out that a filing of an affidavit and a $20 fee by 
the several thousand licensed agents in Montana would not 
change the dishonest and irresponsible agent. 

QUESTIONS 

Rep. Hanson asked Bonnie Tippy about a list of continuing 
education programs. Bonnie Tippy said that the statement of 
intent of the bill was tied to the Washington state regula­
tions which had an extensive list of approved course offer­
ings. Rep. Hanson said she was concerned that the continu­
ing education be used as criteria for belonging to an 
organization. 

Rep. Simon asked Tanya Ask how long it would take for the 
department to process an affidavit. Tanya Ask replied that 
the affidavit would go on a checklist. She discussed the 
list of duties that would be imposed on the department and 
the reason for additional FTE. Courses would have to be 
reviewed and duplication monitored. She said that money 
collected over and above what was needed to implement the 
program would revert to the general fund. 

Rep. Swysgood asked Bonnie Tippy about the $20 fee for the 
agents. Bonnie Tippy replied that the bill was written so 
the fee was commensurate with costs. 

Rep. Thomas asked Steve Daniels what problem would the bill 
solve. Steve Daniels replied that there were agents in the 
state that do keep up with their education but for the ones 
that did not there was no way to get them to be profession­
al. He said the bill is for the good of the consumers. 

Rep. Thomas asked Tom Daniel about the concern of the effect 
on the property and casualty agents. Tom Daniel replied 
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that this bill would be expensive for agents that only do 
property and casualty. He said that agents would either get 
disabili ty or life insurance off their license or comply 
with the law. He said it was not hard to satisfy continuing 
education requirements. 

Rep. Wallin asked about general agencies that sold different 
lines. Rick Hill said he represented 10 insurance companies 
and 7 lines of insurance and some of the companies were 
actually three different companies. He said that each one 
had a different product in every line of insurance. He said 
that course tend to address concepts, not specifics. He 
said the problem in maintaining his license was that he 
would have to send people to school that don't deal with 
li fe and disability insurance. He said if multiple line 
agencies who are licensed as an entity if they are going to 
be brought under this bill should be required to have one 
member of their agency comply with the educational require­
ments and only one filing name. The bill would require 
staff people be licensed as agents because they quote 
premiums, handle policies, endorsements and take requests 
for changes of coverage. He objected having to educate the 
people to do their job then educate them to do things that 
have nothing to do with their job. 

Rep. Swysgood asked Mr. McKee for comments on courses. Mr. 
McKee said he was the general manager for F and I group, 
which had 17 multi-line agents. He said that because of the 
cost to the agency there were problems. He pointed out the 
problems with the Washington continuing education bill was 
that it was unfunded to determine whether compliance was 
there. He said that legislating continuing education would 
produce bogus affidavits. 

Rep. Thomas asked Tanya Ask about pre-licensure education 
and whether the department had evaluated that. Tanya Ask 
replied that they had surveyed other states to determine how 
continuing education would work. She said that 
pre-licensing had worked in Nevada. 

Rep. Thomas asked Mr. Hill for an explanation of why people 
had to be licensed life and disability agents but did not 
sell that product line. Mr. Hill explained that their 
corporation was appointed for all lines of insurance and 
agents must comply with the requirements of the agency 
license. He said traditional staff people are now being 
required to be licensed as agents because of their contact 
with the public. 

Rep. Smith questioned Tanya Ask to respond if 2 years from 
now he wanted to buy insurance if he would have more confi­
dence in the agent after the bill passed and he has had 
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continuing education. Tanya Ask replied that there were 
problems in all areas and it would depend on the individual 
agent. 

CLOSING 

Sen. Gage said the bill would limit agents. He pointed out 
that professionals were not ignorant. 

EXECUTIVE SESSION - March 6, 1987, 10:50 a.m. 

ACTION ON SENATE BILL 115 

Rep. Simon moved BE CONCURRED IN. Rep. Simon moved to amend 
the bill on page 3, line 24, strike "$20" insert "$10". He 
said that fees collected would be more money than they need 
to administer the program. He said there was no reason for 
the life and disability insurance agents to be subsidizing 
the general fund since there was not a need for it and it 
should be a more reasonable level. 

Rep. Nesbitt said this involved an expense on the Auditor's 
office on more than just handling the paper work as far as 
the filing of the affidavits. He said they would have the 
responsibli ty of reviewing the courses to determine which 
were appropriate to meet the requirement of continuing 
education including hearings and other expenses. 

Rep. Simon said the fiscal note talks about 2.5 FTE. He 
said the filing of the affidavits would not take one person 
full-time. He said the numbers were inflated and it would 
bring in more than they needed. 

Rep. Thomas pointed out that the state ought to pick up part 
of the charges. He said if the $300 figure per agent were 
used times the 5,600 agents that is $1.7 million that the 
agenb:ould spend for continuing education. 

The question was called on the amendment. The motion FAILED 
on a tie vote 9-9. 

Rep. Smith moved to TABLE the bill. He said this would tell 
the general public that the agent was OK with 15-20 hours of 
education. He said that 15-20 hours of education a year 
does not make an insurance agent. The motion to TABLE the 
bill carried with Reps. McCormick, Hanson, Glaser, Driscoll, 
Pavlovich, and Kitselman opposed. 

ACTION ON SENATE BILL NO. 138 

Sen. Wallin moved BE CONCURRED IN. Rep. Simon moved the 
amendment to strike section 12, the effective date. He said 
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there was no reason why this bill had to be effective 
earlier than October because audits would not even be 
conducted until 1988. He pointed out that there were addi­
tional expenses if this bill were in effect early. The 
question was called. The motion carried with Rep. 
McCormick. 

The question was called on the motion to be concurred as 
amended. The motion carried with Rep. Driscoll voting NO. 

ACTION ON SENATE BILL NO. 218 

Rep. Thomas moved SB 218 BE CONCURRED IN. 
carried unanimously. 

ACTION ON SENATE BILL NO. 110 

The motion 

Rep. Hanson moved SB 110 BE CONCURRED IN. The question was 
called. The motion carried unanimously. 

ADJOURNMENT: 

The meeting was adjourned at 11:10 a.m. 

REP. LES KITSELMAN, Chairman 
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SB 298 

The Montana Economic Development Board is neutral on this bill but has 
three concerns: 

1) The integrity of the r~EDB mission and program should not be 
diminished or dwarfed by the new investment board. 

2) The exempt positions currently aSSigned to the r~EDB remain 
in place for the purpose originally planned. The success of our 
program is due in part to our ability to attract quality people. 

3) The MEDB calls to your attention that this bill leads to an 
overall increase in costs per fiscal note of $109,7l3 in FY88 and 
$124,980 in FY89. Attached to this testimony is the MEDB's analysis 
of the consolidated budget. 

" 



REVIEW OF PROPOSED CONSOLIDATED BOARD OF INVESTMENTS BUDGET 

FY88 FY38 
Proposed Increased Costs Pro po sed Sa'l i ng s 

Personnel 
i,lovi ng 
Equipment 
Indirect at 9.8~ 

TOTAL 

$ 52,219 
2,000 
7 ,000 

6il ,702 
$125,921 

Per Di em 
Vacancy Sa'lings 
Rent 
Travel 

TOTAL 

Net Cost of Merger FY88 = S109,713 

$ 3,850 
2,089 
7,269 
3,000 

$16,208 

Jim Howeth advises that the indirect expenses at 9.8% of personnel c~st 
is not currently being paid to Oe~art;nent of Administration by MBI. 
The rv1EDB wi 11 pay $23,136 in FY83 to Department of Commerce. Us i ng 
personnel cost (consolidated staff) of $896,310 X .098 = $37,838 less 
HEDS $23,136 equals the $64,702 increased cost. Hr. Howeth also said 
that the combined board wou1d have to pay for additiGnal office space 
if MEDB were to move to Board of Investment quarters. Therefor, the 
rent savings is questionable. 

The new funding proposed for FY88 is: 

General Fund (Linked Deposit Program) 
MEDS Proprietary Fund 
MBI Proprietary Fund 

TOTAL 

$ 250,000 
159,847 

1,253,434 
$1,6d,331 
========== 

There are several points to be made regarding funding: 

1) HEDS Proprietary Fund of $159,847 is made up of S112,500 fee 
inc am e and $ 47 , 347 of un s pen t loa n pro C e e d s . Pi! E DB I s 
$150,000 four year loan) 

2) The MBI Proprietary Fund of $1,263,484 is made up of: 

a) 
b) 
c) 

i'lSI FY88 Proprietary 
MEDB FY88 General Fund 
Increased Operating Cost 

TOTAL 

1 

$ 972,509 
181,262 

in Merger 109,713 
$1,263,484 
========== 



General Fund Impact: 

Before Merger FY88 

MBI Proprietary FY88 
$972,509 X 12.5% 
MEDS General Fund 
MBI General Fund 
(Linked Deposit) 

TOTAL 

121,564 
181,262 
250,000 

$552,826 
======== 

After Merger FY88 

t~BI Proprietary 
$1,263,488 X 12.5% $ 157,935 

-0-
$ 250,000 

TOTAL $ 407,935 
========== 

Net General Fund Savings $144,891 
======== 

The obvious questions: 1) Is it worth the increased cost of $109,713 in 
FY88, (spread over all funds managed) to save the General Fund $144,891 
in FY88? 2) How does MEDB payoff its General Fund loan coming due in 
September 198?? 

2 



BOARD OF INVESTMENT/ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT BOARD PROPOSAL 

The following detail provides budgetary information on the 
proposed consolidation of the Montana Economic Development Board 
(MEDB) and the Montana Board of Investments (MBI). The unified 
Board will be attached to the Department of Commerce for admin­
istrative purposes only. 

2) 

3) 

4) 

FTE 

assumptions are used in developing these figures. 
FTE will remain the same as proposed in the Governor"s 

Budget. The total number of exempt positions will also 
l-ema i n the same. 

The staff of the MEDB will move to the present MBI 
facility. Adequate space to accomodate the two staffs 
is available. 

Funding for the investment activity 
provided by the current MBI proprietary 

of MEDB vJi 11 be 
accc,unt rathel-

than the general fund. 
Proprietary funding for 

impact on the general fund. 
for investment operations 
fund eai-·.-l i ngs. 

******.~* 

investment operations has an 
12.5% of funds appropriated 
are considered lost general 

CURRENT BOARD BUDGET REQUESTS 

7 Member 
80 -=\ ',- d [I 1~ n v est t1:~s:E!i:'2. 

FY88 FY89 
19.0 19.0 

'7 1'1f2mbel· 
1'1 t. Ec c, n. Deve 1 c~f?...!.TIE:'il t ~c, a j"- d 

FY88 
7.0 

FY89 
7.0 

E;.:pend i tures: 

Pe",- . Svs. $ 613~946 "" ;;> 613~803 

Ope",- a t i ng 3l+4~ 114 2b8~378 

Equ i pmeryt 5,259 1 '7r.="q :t I....J; 

Le,ca 1 ~,ssist. 250,000 250~OOO 

Debt Service 9,190 3,92'f 

Fu"..,d i ng : 

Ger-..Fu·nd 
Prc,p. 

$ . 25(>~(>(>0 $ 250,000 
972,509 887,864 

Total 

$ 236, 08 Lf 

105,025 
o 
(> 

° 
$ 341,109 

$ 181,262 
159,8 l+7 

$ 3':+ 1 ,109 

$ 235,918 
104,001 

(> 

(> 

° 
'j; 339,919 

:$ 181,262 
158,657 

$ 339,919 



Current General Fund Imoact for Both Boards 

I'1B I Prclpl- i etai-y FY88 
FY89 

MBl Gen. Fur"ld 
MBl 12 . 5~~ 
MEDB Gen. Fund 

Total Cun-ent GF 

$972,509 >: 12 . 5~~ -
$887,864 >! 12.5% = 

88 
$ 250,000 

121 ,56'+ 
181,262 

---------
CClst $ 552,826 

************* 

:~121 ,564 
$110,983 

89 
'$ 250,000 

110,983 
181,262 

$ 542,245 

Under the new consolidated board, several positions will be 
reclassified to provide additional investment expertise. 

All oersonal service~ costs include bpnefits and insurance. 

Position # 71102 under the current MEDB budget will be filled by 
the present director of the Department of Social and Rehabilita­
tion Services, Dave Lewis. The proposed salary will be increased 
to this individual's current pay level. 

Budgeted CCISt 
p)-opclsed CCIS t 

EJ~ 
.;s ~3() ~ 2l+~? 

.;:; 2'i, 171 

Two proposed classified positions will 

8'7' 
'$ 30,227 

59!'445 

be filled by current 
employees at their current pay levels. These new positions were 
originally budgeted at grade 17. However, due to actual salary 
level differences, the proposed grade level would be modified to 
reflect the employees' current salaries. 

Budgeted CCISt 
p·l-c'posed Cost 

_88 
$ 66, 88 l t 

81,'+30 

89 
$ 66,.784 

81 ,307 

'$ 1 L~, 523 

Two existing exempt positions will be increased to $38,000 in 
fiscal year 1988 and $48,000 in fiscal year 1989. These posi­
tions will be filled with high level investment personnel 
to enhance the consolidated board"s investment mission. 

Budgeted CClst 
p)-clposed CCI 5 t 

Co s t I nCI- easE.' 

81:1 
$ 81, {~30 

89,932 

~9 
':S 81,307 

113,118 

$ 31,811 
=================================================== 

Total PS Cost Increase '1; 75. 5~:j2 
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9 1'1embE·j-
PROPOSED CONSOLIDATED BOARD OF INVESTMENTS 

FTE 
Per s. SEq-V i c as 

Adjus.tment=.: 
Sala'cy Increases 
Per Diem Decrease 
Added Vac. Savings 

Sub-total 

Oper a t i c.ns 
Adjustments: 

F:ent F:eduction 
Tl- ave 1 F:educ t ion 
Mov i ng E>:pense 
&r,j~~.r.e~,t:5:"C?~~r~'1jS8!/; 

Sub-total 

Equipment 
Ad j LIS tments: 

Office FLli-ni tLn-e 
Sub-total 

Local Assistance 

TOTAL BOARD EXPJ;ND. 

r,Jet'J Fund i rIg 
Genel- a 1 Fund 
MED8 Pn:.p. Fund 
1"'\8 I F'1-C'p. Fu"nd 

Total Funds 

<$ 

<$ 

"~ 

$ 

EY88 
26.0 

850~030 

52~219 

(3,850) 
(2.089) 

896,310 

449, 139 

(7,269) 
(3~OOO) 

2~OOO 

6$.1.l1.t)a 
5C>5 ~ 572 

5 ~ 2S'=i 

7!, ()(>(> 

12,259 

'$ 250,000 
159,847 

1,263,484 

$1.673.331 

FY89 
26.0 

<$ 8~9,721 

75~552 

(3,850) 
(3.022) 

$ 918, '+0 1 

$ 372,379 

(7,583) 
(3,000) 

(> 

6e:n.:sS9 
$ 428,679 

'j; 1 ,75'~ 

(I 

$ 1,.759 

$ 250.000 

";ti 2Sf.) ~ ()(}() 
158 .. 657 

1 , 194,106 

$1.602.763 

Proposed impact on the general fund for the consolidated board: 

MEl's Proprietary FY88 $1,263,484 x 12.5% - $157~935 

FY89 $1,194,106 x 12.5% = $149,263 

r·m I GE·rl. Fund 
I"IEDB Gen. Fund 
1'18 I 1 2 • :5 % 

Proposed Gen. Fund 

FY88 
'$ 250,000 

o 

FY89 
$ 250,000 

(> 

_149 ~ 26_:;i 



CURRENT BUDGET/PROPOSED BUDGET COMPARISON 

Current Combined FTE 
Proposed Single Board FTE 

Difference 

Current Combined Cost 
Pl-c'pc.sed Cc.st 

Di ffel-ence 

Curl-e'nt Gene"-ell Fund 
Pl-oposed Genel-al FU'lId 

Ger1. Fund Savings 

26.0 

$ 1,563,618 
1.673.331 

$ 109.713 

$ 552 ~ 821'S 
407.935 

$ 144.891 

26.0 
26.0 
~ 

.;s 1, 477 .783 
1.602.763 

$ 124.980 

':!; 5L~2., 245 
3'7>9.263 

$ 142.982 

******************************* 
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BOARD OF DIRECTORS 

lee Carothers 
Pacific Power & Light 

iii Kalispell. Montano 

John N. Etchart 
Burlington-Northern. Inc. 
Helena. Montano 

.. lynn O. Grobel 
First Notional Bonk 
Glasgow. Montana 

WA "Bill" Grolf 
Formers State Bank 

• Victor. Montana 

I!andolph Jacobs. Jr. 
Montano Bank of Billings 
Billings. Montana 

iii Earl W. Johnson 
First Bank Helena 
Helena. Montana 

L Bruce Madsen 
.. DA Davidson & Co. 

Great Foils. Montano 

Alan O. Nicholson 
Nicholson. Inc. 
Helena. Montuno 

• John l. Olson 
Blue Rock Products Co. 
Sidney. Montana 

IOrge 1!.l!ulf 
......rountain Bell 

Helena. Montana 

Masohito Salguso 
The Long Terln C,edit Bank 

._. of Japan. Ltd. 
• Los Angeles. California 

Phillip I!. Sandquist 
First Security Bank 
Bozeman. Montana 

.. Thomas W. Scott 
Security Banks of Montano 
Billings. Montana 

Wilbur Scott 
.. Montana Board of Investments 

Great Foils. Montano 

frank W. Shaw 
Norwest Bank Great Foils 

.. Great Foils. Montana 

l!aymon F. Thompson 
Semitool. Inc. 
Kalispell. Montana 

FrankV. WOv 
.. Montana Power Company 

Butte. Montana 

-

r:..XHIBI f ...::::0< 

DATE ___ ~~~_-~~~~~~/~ 

DEVELOPMENT COR PORAT ION OF 
.5B "0 

MONTANA 
3::G 'Iort" cCJst Chance Gulch' Post Office Box 916 • Helena. Montana 59624 • Telephone (406) 442-3850 

OBJECTIVE 

TESTIMONY IN SUPPORT OF 

SENATE BILL 110 

To allow the Montana Economic Development Board 
(MEDB) to purchase debentures sold by Montana 
Capital Companies. 

DEFINITIONS 

Montana Economic Development Board - The board 
established to implement 1-95, and the 
resulting In-State Investment Act. Currently 
manages $34 million in assets. 

Debenture - A secured promissory note, with interest 
only payments until maturity, and full principal 
repayment at maturity. 

Montana Capital Company - A Montana-based venture 
capital company created pursuant to Title 90, 
Chapter 8. 

BACKGROUND 

In January, 1986, the MEDB adopted a rule authorizing 
a program allowing for purchase of debentures issued 
by Capital Companies. 

Upon further review, it was agreed to seek specific 
statutory language authorizing the program. 

DCM counsel and MEDB have jointly developed the bill, 
consistent with state laws governing investment and 
the programs of the in-state investment fund. 

The MEDB endorses the bill. 

Created by private enterprise to provide funds for Montana's economic development 

.. 



REASONS FOR THE PROPOSED BILL 

1. The debenture program will provide a needed 
source of long term, fixed-rate leverage for 
capital companies. 

2. It will expand the financing programs of the 
MEDB, and allow it to become .slightly more 
risk-oriented. 

3. It will allow the MEDB to diversify its 
portfolio. 

4. The original sponsors of the In-State Investment 
Fund, Dan Kemmis and Tom Towe, supported this 
debenture proposal during administrative hearings 
held by the MEDB. 

THE AMENDMENTS 

1. P.1, lines 16-17 
Definition of capital companies 

2. P.2, lines 8-10 
Clearly states that purchase of a debenture 
is not a "loan participation". 

3. P.3, lines 10-11 
Clearly states that the purchase of a 
debenture issued by a capital company is 
not a direct loan. 

4. P.4, lines 2-3 
Allows for a single capital company to issue 
a total amount of debentures exceeding 10% 
of the prior years coal severance tax deposits 
into the In-State Investment Fund. 

5. P.4, lines 3-6 
Sets upper limit on total amount of capital 
company debentures MEDB may purchase. 

6. P.4, lines 20, 23-24 
Provides that capital companies are treated 
in the same manner as financial institutions. 



EXHIBIT~ ......... 2.L---

DATE 3 ... 6 - ~ 7 
8B __ ~/~/~>7~----=== 

Mr. Chairman and members of the committee, for the record my name is 

Kenneth L. Hassler LUTCF. I would like to cover two points this morn­
ing. The first being II What are the requirements to obtain and main­
tain a life and health insurance agent's license now?1I Presently the 
only thing a person has to do is pay a $10.00 fee, buy or borrow a book 

to study for the exam, pass this exam and they are in the life and 
health insurance business. Anyone is eligible to take this exam. If 

someone is between jobs or is looking for something to do they can 
spend ali ttle time and get into the bus i ness. In order for them to 

stay in the business they pay their renewal fee of $10.00 and away they 
go. There are no other requirements. 

Point number two is IIWhat kinds of problems is the current system 
causing?1I The biggest problem is that very few people keep up with the 
many changes that affect our industry. Our industry is a dynami c and 
ever changing one and a person must keep up with the changes. Changes 

in tax laws, new products, and new and improved methods to program a 
clients needs are always coming up. There are some underwriters who 
consistently take courses or attend semi nars to keep oursel ves up to 
date. Many of us have had to go into a client's business or home and 

clean up after a part-timer or uneducated agent has gone in and comp­
letely messed up thei r insurance program. Many times the cl ient and 

their professional agent have been working for years to coordinate 
their insurance program and in one short afternoon or evening an un­

educated agent can ruin the program. Other times the cl ient has pur­
chased an insurance program and then it is very costly or impossible to 
get out of it. It has been said that we are trying to put agents out 
of the insurance bus iness. Much to the contrary, we want agents who 
are in the business to be educated and by being educated they will be 
able to do a better job and increase their income because of this 

legislation. I will appreciate your favorable action on this piece of 
legislation. 
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MINUTES OF THE MEETING 
JOINT CONFERENCE COMMITTEE 

HOUSE BILL NO. 374 

A meeting of a Joint Conference Committee on the amendments 
proposed by the Senate on House Bill 374 was called to order by 
Representative Bruce Simon, Chairman, on March 7, 1987 at 
9:00 a.m. in Room 312-F in the State Capitol. 

Members of the Committee included the Chairman, Representative 
Bruce Simon, Rep. Bob Pavlovich, Rep. John Mercer, Senator 
Lawrence Stimatz, Sentor Mike Walker, and Senator H. W. "Swede" 
Hammond. 

DISCUSSION 

Senator Walker stated that the biggest problem that was brought 
up in the Senate was that there were already 700 exempt positions 
in state government and were concerned about having another one. 

Representative Simon stated that there were two key reasons for 
making the position of the Director of Security exempt; first, 
security in a lottery is of paramount importance, and the job 
of the Director of Security, which is the Assistant Director, 
is extremely important; second, if the position is not exempt~ 
and he is hired as a classified employee, it would be very 
difficult to terminate him in a quick manner if it was necessary. 

Representative Simon commented that it would be difficult to 
hire a person at $20,000 a year, a higher salary would have to 
be offered in order to get someone that has the knowledge and 
expertise to be the Director of Security. He said that security 
is the whole key to the lottery. 

Representative Pavlovich stated that the Director, Diana Dowling, 
would have control over the Director of Security and could 
terminate his employment if the need arises, and not have to go 
through the state process. He said that they feel that the 
State Lottery is separate from any other part of the state 
government. 

Salaries were also discussed. Representative Pavlovich stated 
that the salary for the Director was based on what the Director 
of the Department of Commerce, Keith Colbo, made which was 
approximately $50,000; Diana Dowling, as the Director of the 
State Lottery would get 90% of that, which is $45,000. The 
Assistant Director would get no more than 90% of her salary. 



Joint Conference Committee 
House Bill No. 374 
Page two 
March 7, 1987 

Representative Simon stated that the opportunity for this 
committee is to cede or recede from the amendments proposed 
by the Senate, and he did not hear any disagreement from the 
committee that the Senate should recede from the amendments 
and return to the original bill. 

Senator Hammond stated that he was concerned about the manner 
the Director's position will be handled, and asked if the 
Governor would be able to remove the Director. Rep. Pavlovich 
responded that all the directors served at the pleasure of the 
Governor. 

Rep. Mercer stated he did not have a problem with the salaries, 
but is concerned about the Director of Security not having any 
job security. He stated that person might want to cover up 
some problems there were because he would be afraid that he 
would lose his job if he reported them. 

Senator Stimatz commented that everybody in the lottery business 
knows and understands the risks in handling a lottery. 

Representative Simon stated if that person covered up something 
that was happening and it was illegal, it would eventually be 
known, and he would run the risk of not only losing a job, but 
possibly being arrested. 

MOTION 

Rep. Mercer moved to RECEDE the amendments proposed by the 
Senate on House Bill No. 374. Senator Stimatz seconded the 
motion, which carried unanimously. 

ADJOURNMENT 

The meeting adjourned at 9:30 a.m. 
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ta
ry

 
sc

h
o

o
l 

d
is

tr
ic

ts
 

fu
n

d
 

le
v

y
 

re
q

u
ir

em
en

t 
fo

r 
h

ig
h

 

su
p

e
ri

n
te

n
d

e
n

t 
o

f 

HB
 

0
3

7
4
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su
ct

l 

r
e
m
e
n
~
 

ir
el

ll
en

t 

Th
lp

 

by
 

s
ta

te
 

w
ar

ra
n

t 
th

e
 

to
ta

l 
am

ou
nt

 
o

f 
;~
~ 
•
•
 ~.
lI

Ie
nt

--
fu

n4
 

e
q

u
n

ii
K

n
ti

o
n

-n
id

 
n

e
t 

lo
tt

e
ry

 
re

v
en

u
e 

a
v

a
il

a
b

l,
 
th

a
t 

h
!s

 
b

ee
n

 

d
e
p

o
si

te
d

 
in

 
th

e
 

su
p

e
ri

n
te

n
d

e
n

t 
o

f 
p

u
b

li
c
 

in
st

ru
c
ti

o
n

 

lo
tt

e
ry

 a
cc

o
u

n
t 

fo
r 

ea
ch

 c
o

u
n

ty
 

by
 O

ct
o

b
er

 
1 

o
f 

th
e 

sc
h

o
o

l 

fi
s
c
a
l 

y
e
a
r.

" 

S
e
c
ti

o
n

 
4

. 
S

e
c
ti

o
n

 
1

6
, 

C
h

ap
te

r 
6

6
9

. 
L

!w
S 

o
f 

1
9

8
5

, 
is

 

am
en

de
d 

to
 

re
a
d

: 

"S
e
c
ti

o
n

 
1

6
. 

D
ra

w
in

g
s 

fo
r 

an
d

 
p

ay
m

en
t 

o
f 

p
ri

z
e
s 

u
n

cl
ai

m
ed

 
p

ri
2

e
s.

 
(1

) 
A

ll
 

d
ra

w
in

g
s 

m
u

st
 

b
e

 
h

e
ld

 
in

 p
u

b
li

c
. 

T
he

 
se

le
c
ti

o
n

 o
f 

w
in

n
in

g
 
t
i
c
k
~
t
s
 

m
ay

 
n

o
t 

be
 

p
er

fo
[m

e4
 
~
y
 

.
~
 

ea
lp

lo
y

ee
 

o
f 

th
e
 

lo
tt

e
ry

 o
r 

by
 a

 
m

em
be

r 
o

f 
th

e
 

co
m

m
is

si
o

n
. 

A
ll

 
d

ra
w

in
g

s 
m

us
t 

b
e 

w
it

n
e
ss

e
d

 
by

 
a 

p
{
o
f
e
s
s
~
o
n
~
!
 
,
p
~
j
e
"
 

em
p

lo
y

ee
 

o
f 

th
e
 

1
e
~
i
s
l
a
t
i
v
e
 

a
u

d
it

o
r'

s
 

o
f
f
i
c
e
~
 

fQ
4

, 
.
~
l
 

l
o
t
t
e
~
f
,
~
r
a
w
i
n
g
 
~
u
i
p
l
l
l
e
n
t
 

u
se

d
 

in
 p

u
b

li
c
 
d
r
a
w
i
~
~
~
 

to
 

,
e
~
e
~
~
 

~
i
n
n
i
n
q
 

p
ri

z
e
, 

o{
 
p

a
rt

ic
ip

a
n

ts
 
fo

t 
p

ri
z
e
s 
.
u
~
t
 
~
~
 
e
~
~
i
n
e
4
 

u 
b¥

.~
ht

,d
~r

.f
~t

or
'~

 
s
ta

ff
 

an
d

 
a 
~
~
o
f
.
s
~
i
9
n
.
~
 
~~

oI
!f

f 
el

!l
il

o~
.,

 9'
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. 
l
~
l
~
l
a
t
i
v
e
 
a
u

d
it

o
r'

s
 o

ff
ic

e
 p

ri
o

r 
to

 
an

d
 

a
ft

e
r 
~
 

~.
~'
f4
~H
~ 

~f
~'

fi
ng

. 
' 

, 

t(
:·

:;
..

l~
;·

 
t"

f 
,,

,e
 

cO
D

ll
ll

is
si

on
 

-
y

 
pr
ov
id
~ 

fo
r 

th
e
 

ill
lll

l4
l4

i a
t ,

 
,~,

,~,
"'f

.:,
 

'
f
 

25
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'
~
y
.
t
n
\
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_
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"
ri

z
e
a
 b

y 
th

e
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c
k

e
t 

o
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a
¥
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H
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0

3
7

4
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' 

s
o

ld
 

th
e
 

w
in

n
in

g
 
ti

c
k

e
t 

o
r 

c
h

.n
c
e
 

w
h

e
n

e
v

e
r 

th
e
 

a
m

o
u

n
t 

o
f 

th
e
 

p
ri

z
e
 

is
 

le
s
s
 

th
a
n

 
a
n

 
am

o
u

n
t 

s
e
t 

b
y

 
c
o

m
m

is
si

o
n

 
ru

le
. 

P
a
y

m
e
n

t 
m

ay
 

n
o

t 
b

e
 

m
ad

e 
d

ir
e
c
tl

y
 

b
y

 
a 

m
a
c
h

in
e
 

o
r 

d
e
v

ic
e
 

o
r 

b
y

 
a 

c
o

m
p

u
te

r 
te

rm
in

a
l.

 

(3
) 

P
ri

z
e
s
 

o
v

e
r 

$
1

0
0

,0
0

0
 

m
ay

 
in

 
th

e
 
d

is
c
re

ti
o

n
 
o

f 
th

e
 

c
o

m
m

is
si

o
n

 
b

e
 
p

a
id

 
e
it

h
e
r 

in
 

o
n

e
 

lu
m

p
 

su
m

 
o

r 
in

 
e
q

u
a
l 

y
e
a
rl

y
 

in
s
ta

ll
m

e
n

ts
 

w
it

h
o

u
t 

in
te

r
e
s
t 

o
v

e
r 

a 
p

e
ri

o
d

 
o

f 
n

o
t 

m
o

re
 

th
a
n

 

1
8

 
2

0
 

y
e
a
rs

, 
e
x

c
e
p

t 
th

a
t 

e
a
c
h

 
in

s
ta

ll
m

e
n

t 
p

a
y

m
e
n

t 
m

u
st

 
b

e
 
a
t 

le
a
s
t 

$
2

0
,0

0
0

. 

(4
) 

P
ri

z
e
s
 

n
o

t 
c
la

im
e
d

 
w

it
h

in
 

6 
m

o
n

th
s 

a
re

 
fo

rf
e
it

e
d

 

a
n

d
 

m
u

st
 

b
e
 
p

a
id

 
in

to
 

th
e
 
s
ta

te
 
lo

tt
e
ry

 
fu

n
d

. 
N

o 
in

te
r
e
s
t 

is
 

d
u

e
 

o
n

 
a 

p
ri

z
e
 

w
h

en
 

a 
c
la

im
 
is

 
d

e
la

y
e
d

 
b

u
t 

m
ad

e 
w

it
h

in
 

6 

m
o

n
th

s.
 

(5
) 

T
h

e
 

ri
g

h
t 

to
 

a 
p

ri
z
e
 
is

 
n

o
t 

a
s
s
ig

n
a
b

le
, 

b
u

t 
p

ri
z
e
s
 

m
ay

 
b

e
 

p
a
id

 
to

 
a 

d
e
c
e
a
se

d
 
w

in
n

e
r'

s
 
e
s
ta

te
 

o
r 

to
 

a 
p

e
rs

o
n

 

d
e
s
ig

n
a
te

d
 

b
y

 
ju

d
ic

ia
l 

o
rd

e
r.

"
 

S
e
c
ti

o
n

 
5

. 
S

e
c
ti

o
n

 
1

7
, 

C
h

a
p

te
r 

6
6

9
, 

L
aw

s 
o

f 
1

9
8

5
, 

is
 

am
en

d
ed

 
to

 
re

a
d

: 

"
S

e
c
ti

o
n

 
1

7
. 

D
is

c
lo

s
u

re
s
 

b
y

 
g

am
in

g
 
s
u

p
p

li
e
rs

. 
(1

) 
A

ny
 

p
e
rs

o
n

, 
fi

rm
, 

a
s
s
o

c
ia

ti
o

n
, 

o
r 

c
o

rp
o

ra
ti

o
n

 
th

a
t 

s
u

b
m

it
s
 

a 
b

id
 

o
r 

p
ro

p
o

s
a
l 

fo
r 

a 
c
o

n
tr

a
c
t 

to
 
su

p
p

ly
 
lo

tt
e
ry

 
e
q

u
ip

m
e
n

t,
 

ti
c
k

e
ts

, 
o

r 
o

th
e
r 

m
a
te

ri
a
l 

o
r 

c
o

n
s
u

lt
a
n

t 
s
e
rv

ic
e
s
 

fo
r 

u
se

 
in

 

th
e
 
o

p
e
ra

ti
o

n
 
o

f 
th

e
 
s
ta

te
 
lo

tt
e
ry

 
s
h

a
ll

 
d

is
c
lo

s
e
 

a
t 

th
e
 

ti
m

e
 

o
f 

su
c
h

 
b

id
 
o

r 
p

ro
p

o
s
a
l:

 

(a
) 

th
e
 

s
u

p
p

li
e
r
's

 
b

u
s
in

e
s
s
 

na
m

e 
a
n

d
 
a
d

d
re

s
s
 

a
n

d
 

th
e
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2
2

 

2
3
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2
5

 

H
B

 
0

3
7

4
/0

4
 

n
am

es
 

a
n

d
 
a
d

d
re

s
s
e
s
 
o

f 
th

e
 

fo
ll

o
w

in
g

: 

(
i)

 
if

 
th

e
 
s
u

p
p

li
e
r 

is
 

a 
p
a
r
t
n
e
r
s
~
l
~
,
 

a
ll

 
o

f 
th

e
 

g
e
n

e
ra

l 
a
n

d
 
li

m
it

e
d

 
p

a
rt

n
e
rs

; 

(
ii

)
 
if

 
th

e
 

s
u

p
p

li
e
r 

is
 

a 
tr

u
s
t,

 
th

e
 
tr

u
s
te

e
 
a
n

d
 
a
ll

 

p
e
rs

o
n

s
 
e
n

ti
tl

e
d

 
to

 
re

c
e
iv

e
 

in
c
o

m
e
 

o
r 

b
e
n

e
fi

t 
fr

o
m

 
th

e
 

tr
u

s
t;

 (
ii

i)
 

if
 

th
e
 

s
u

p
p

li
e
r 

is
 

a
n

 
a
S

S
O

C
ia

ti
o

n
, 

th
e
 

m
e
m

b
e
rs

, 

o
f
f
ic

e
r
s
, 

a
n

d
 
d

ir
e
c
to

rs
; 

(i
v

) 
if

 
th

e
 
s
u

p
p

li
e
r 

is
 

a 
c
o

rp
o

ra
ti

o
n

, 
th

e
 

o
f
f
ic

e
r
s
, 

d
ir

e
c
to

rs
, 

a
n

d
 

e
a
c
h

 
o

w
n

er
 

o
r 

h
o

ld
e
r,

 
d

ir
e
c
tl

y
 

o
r 

in
d

ir
e
c
tl

y
, 

o
f 

a
n

y
 
e
q

u
it

y
 
s
e
c
u

ri
ty

 
o

r 
o

th
e
r 

e
v

id
e
n

c
e
 
o

f 
o

w
n

e
rs

h
ip

 
o

f 
a
n

y
 

in
te

r
e
s
t 

in
 

th
e
 

c
o

rp
o

ra
ti

o
n

; 
e
x

c
e
p

t 
th

a
t,

 
in

 
th

e
 

c
a
s
e
 
o

f 

o
w

n
e
rs

 
o

r 
h

o
ld

e
rs

 
o

f 
p

u
b

li
c
ly

 
h

e
ld

 
e
q

u
it

y
 

s
e
c
u

r
it

ie
s
 

o
f 

a 

p
u

b
li

c
ly

 
tr

a
d

e
d

 
c
o

rp
o

ra
ti

o
n

, 
o

n
ly

 
th

e
 

n
am

es
 

a
n

d
 
a
d

d
re

s
s
e
s
 
o

f 

th
o

s
e
 

o
w

n
in

g
 

o
r 

h
o

ld
in

g
 

5
\ 

o
r 

m
o

re
 
o

f 
th

e
 
p

u
b

li
c
ly

 
h

e
ld

 

s
e
c
u

r
it

ie
s
 

m
u

st
 

b
e 

d
is

c
lo

s
e
d

; 

(v
) 

if
 

th
e
 
s
u

p
p

li
e
r 

is
 

a 
s
u

b
s
id

ia
ry

 
c
o

m
p

a
n

y
, 

e
a
c
h

 

in
te

rm
e
d

ia
ry

 
co

m
p

an
y

, 
h

o
ld

in
g

 
c
o

m
p

a
n

y
, 

o
r 

p
a
re

n
t 

co
m

p
an

y
 

in
v

o
lv

e
d

 
th

e
re

w
it

h
 

a
n

d
 

th
e
 

o
f
f
ic

e
r
s
, 

d
ir

e
c
to

rs
, 

a
n

d
 

s
to

c
k

h
o

ld
e
rs

 
o

f 
e
a
c
h

; 
e
x

c
e
p

t 
th

a
t,

 
in

 
th

e
 
c
a
s
e
 
o

f 
o

w
n

e
rs

 
o

r 

h
o

ld
e
rs

 
o

f 
p

u
b

li
c
ly

 
h

e
ld

 
s
e
c
u

r
it

ie
s
 

o
f 

a
n

 
in

te
rm

e
d

ia
ry

 

c
o

m
p

a
n

y
, 

h
o

ld
in

g
 

c
o

m
p

a
n

y
, 

o
r 

p
a
re

n
t 

co
m

p
an

y
 

w
h

ic
h

 
is

 
a 

p
u

b
li

c
ly

 
tr

a
d

e
d

 
c
o

rp
o

ra
ti

o
n

, 
o

n
ly

 
th

e
 

n
am

es
 

a
n

d
 
a
d

d
re

s
s
e
s
 
o

f 

th
o

s
e
 

o
w

n
in

g
 

o
r 

h
o

ld
in

g
 

5
\ 

o
r 

m
o

re
 

o
f 

th
e
 

p
u

b
li

c
ly

 
h

e
ld

 

s
e
c
u

r
it

ie
s
 

m
u

st
 

b
e
 
d

is
c
lo

s
e
d
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as
 

(b
) 

if
 

th
e
 

in
 w

h
ic

h
 
t
~
e
 

s
u

p
p

li
 

n
a
tu

re
 
o

f 
th

a
t 

b
u

si
 

(c
) 

o
th

e
r 

c
o

n
tr

a
c
ts

 
to

 
su

p
p

ly
 
~
R
9
 

c
o

n
s
u

lt
a
n

t 
s
e
rv

ic
e
s
; 

H
B

 
0

3
7

4
/0

4
 

c
o

rp
o

ra
ti

o
n

, 
a
ll

 
th

e
 
s
ta

te
s
 

to
 

d
o

 
b

u
si

n
e
ss

 
a
n

d
 

th
e
 

in
 

w
h

ic
h

 
th

e
 

s
u

p
p

li
e
r 

h
a
s 

_
te

r
ia

ls
, 

e
q

u
ip

m
e
n

t,
 

o
r 

(d
) 

th
e
 

d
e
ta

il
s
 

o
f 

a
n

y
 

C
O

ll
v

ic
ti

o
n

, 
s
ta

te
 
o

r 
fe

d
e
ra

l,
 

o
f 

th
e
 
s
u

p
p

li
e
r 

o
r 

a
n

y
 

p
e
rs

o
n

 
w

h
o

se
 

na
m

e 
a
n

d
 

a
d

d
re

s
s
 

a
re

 

re
q

u
ir

e
d

 
b

y
 

s
u

b
s
e
c
ti

o
n

 
(l

)(
a
) 

o
f 

a 
c
ri

m
in

a
l 

o
ff

e
n

s
e
 

p
u

n
iS

h
a
b

le
 

b
y

 
im

p
ri

so
n

m
e
n

t 
fo

r 
a
o
r
e
t
~
n
 

1 
y

e
a
r 

a
n

d
 

s
h

a
ll

 

su
b

m
it

 
to

 
th

. 
c
o

m
m

is
si

o
n

 
A

 f
u

ll
 

s
e
t 

o
f 

fi
o

g
e
rp

ri
n

ts
 

o
f 

su
c
h

 

p
e
rs

o
D

.a
d

e
 
a
t 

a 
la

w
 

e
n

fo
rc

e
m

e
n

t 
a
g

e
n

c
y

 
b

y
 

a
n

 
a
g

e
n

t 
o

r 

o
ff

ic
e
l'

.-
o

f 
.
~
h
 

a
g

e
n

c
y

 
o

n
 

fo
rm

s 
su

p
p

li
e
d

 
b

y
 

th
e
 

a
g

e
n

c
y

. 

(
.)

 
th

. 
d

e
ta

il
s
 

o
f 

a
n

y
 
d

is
c
ip

li
n

a
ry

 
a
c
ti

o
n

 
ta

k
e
n

 
b

y
 

A
ny

 
s
ta

te
 .

,a
in

s
t 

th
e
 
s
u

p
p

li
e
r 

o
r 

a
n

y
 

p
e
rs

o
n

 
w

h
o

se
 

na
m

e 
a
n

d
 

.4
4

re
s
s
 

a
re

 
re

q
u

ir
e
d

 
b

y
 

s
u

b
s
e
c
ti

o
n

 
(l

)(
a
) 

re
g

a
rd

in
g

 
a
n

y
 

_
t
t
e
~
 

re
la

te
4

 
to

 
g 
.
.
 in

g
 c

o
n

s
u

lt
a
n

t 
s
e
rv

ic
e
s
 
o

r 
th

e
 
s
e
ll

in
g

, 

le
a
$

il
lg

, 
o

ff
e
r'

in
g

 
fo

r 
s
a
le

 
o

r 
le

a
s
e
, 

b
u

y
in

g
, 

o
r 

s
e
rv

ic
in

g
 
o

f 

..
-
in

g
 m

a
te

ri
a
ls

 
o

r 
e
q
u
i
~
n
t
;
 

-. 
~ 

(f
) 

a
u

d
it

e
d

 
a
n

n
u

a
l 

fi
n

a
n

c
ia

l 
st

a
te

m
e
n

ts
 

fo
r 

th
e
 

~
.
a
e
d
i
n
9
 

S 
y

e
a
rs

; 

(g
) 

a 
st

a
te

m
e
n

t 
o

f 
th

e
 
g

ro
s
s
 
re

c
e
ip

ts
 

re
a
li

s
e
d

 
in

 
th

e
 

p
re

c
e
d

in
g

 
y

e
a
r 

fr
o

a
 

g
am

in
g

 
c
o

n
s
u

lt
a
n

t 
s
e
rv

ic
e
s
 a

n
d

 
th

e
 
s
a
le

, 

le
a
s
e
, 

o
r 

d
is

tr
ib

u
ti

o
n

 
o

f 
g

am
in

g
 
m

a
te

ri
a
ls

 
o

r 
e
q

u
ip

m
e
n

t 
to

 

a
ta

te
s
 

o
p

e
ra

ti
n

g
 

lo
tt

e
r
ie

s
 
a
n

d
 
to

 p
ri

v
a
te

 
p

e
rs

o
n

s.
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i
~
e
n
s
~
 

-1
1

-
8

8
 

3
7

4
 

" 

1 2 3 4 5 6 7 8 9 

1
0

 

1
1

 

1
2

 

1
3

 

1
4

 

1
5

 

1
6

 

1
7

 

1
8

 

1
9

, 

2
0

 

2
1

 ,ii 

to
 
c
o

n
d

u
c
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g
a
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li
n

g
, 

d
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n
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a
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n
g

 

g
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s
s
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c
e
ip

ts
 

a
tt

ri
b

u
ta

b
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tr

a
 

o
p

e
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ti
n

g
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tt
e
r
ie

s
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o

m
 

th
a
t 

p
o
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n
 

a
tt

ri
b

u
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b
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tr

a
n

s
a
c
ti

o
n

s
 

w
it

h
 
p
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c
o

n
d

u
c
t 

g
a
m

b
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n
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H
B

 
0

3
7

4
/0

4
 

o
f 

th
e
 

s
ta

te
s
 

. 
l'

e
c
e
ip

ts
 

li
c
e
n

s
e
d

 

(h
) 

th
e
 

na
m

e 
a
n

d
 

a
d

d
re

ss
 

o
f 

a
n

y
 

so
O

r6
e
 

o
f 

g
am

in
g

 

m
a
te

ri
a
ls

 
o

r 
e
q

u
ip

m
e
n

t 
fo

r 
th

e
 
s
u

p
p

li
e
r;

 

(
i)

 
th

e
 

n
u

m
b

er
 

o
f 

y
e
a
rs

 
th

e
 
s
u

p
p

li
e
r 

h
a
s 

b
e
e
n

 
in

 
th

e
 

b
u

s
in

e
s
s
 
o

f 
su

p
p

ly
in

g
 

g
am

in
g

 
c
o

n
su

lt
a
n

't
 
s
e
rv

ic
e
s
 

o
r 

g
am

in
g

 

m
a
te

ri
a
ls

 
o

r 
e
q

u
ip

m
e
n

t;
 

a
n

d
 

(H
 

a
n

y
 

o
th

e
r 

in
f
o

r
_

ti
o

n
, 

ac
cO

ll
lp

an
i.

ed
 

b
y

 
an

y
 

d
o
c
u
~
n
t
s
 

th
e
 
c
a
.m

is
s
lo

n
 

b
y

 
ru

le
 
_

y
 

re
a
s
o

n
a
b

ly
 

re
q

u
ir

e
 

a
s
 

b
e
in

g
 

n
e
c
e
ss

a
ry

 
o

r 
a
p

p
ro

p
r 
ia

te
 

in
 

to
e
 
p

u
b

l 
i.

e 
in

te
r.

e
s
t 

to
 

a
c
c
o

m
p

li
sh

 
th

e
 
p

u
rp

o
se

s 
o

f 
[s

e
c
ti

o
n

s
 

1 
th

ro
u

g
h

 
2

0
).

 

(2
) 

N
o 

p
e
rs

o
n

, 
fi

rm
, 

a
s
s
o

c
ia

ti
o

n
, 

o
r 

c
o

rp
o

ra
ti

o
n

 

c
o

n
tr

a
c
ti

n
g

 
to

 
su

p
p

ly
 

g
am

in
g

 
e
q

u
ip

m
e
n

t 
o

r 
m

a
te

ri
a
ls

 
o

r 

c
o

n
s
u

lt
a
n

t 
s
e
rv

ic
e
s
 

to
 
th

e
 
s
ta

te
 

fo
r 

u
se

 
in

 
th

e
 p

p
e
ra

ti
o

n
 o

f 

th
e
 

s
ta

te
 

l
o
t
t
~
r
y
 

.
.
 y 

h
a
v

e
 

a
n

y
 

fi
n

a
n

c
ia

l 
in

te
re

s
t 

o
r 

eQ
A

ft
eo

t*
O

ft
--

-_
*

th
 

!n
 

a
n

y
 

p
e
rs

o
n

, 
fi

rm
, 

a
s
s
o

c
ia

ti
o

n
, 

o
r 

c
o

r p
o

 rj
ll 

t 
io

n
 
li

c
e
n

s
e
d

 a
s
 

a 
ti

c
k

e
t 

o
r 

c
h

a
n

c
e
 
a
a
le

s
 

-.
g

e
n

t .
. 

i;
 

,"
' 

(3
) 

N
Q

 
c
;:

o
n

tr
a
c
t 

fo
r 

su
p

p
ly

in
g

 
c
o

n
s
u

lt
a
n

t 
s
e
rv

ic
e
s
 

o
r 

..
-1

n
9

 
.
.
 te

r
ia

ls
 

o
r 

e
q

u
ip

m
e
n

t 
fo

r 
u

se
 

in
 

th
e
 
o

p
e
ra

ti
o

n
 o

f 

~,;
2l,

 
~ .

.
.
.
 tA

I!t
, 

lo
tt

e
ry

 
is

 e
n

fo
rc

e
a
b

le
 
a
g

a
in

s
t 

th
e
 

s
ta

te
 

u
n

le
.s

 

2.
 "
~;

~ 
~
~
i
.
n
t
s
 o

f 
th

is
 
s
e
c
ti

o
n

 
h

a
v

e
 

b
e
e
n

 
f
u

lf
il

le
d

. 
M

 

. 
'"

,.
 

,'
~ 

. ~
.
~
"
"
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e
c
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2

4
, 

C
h

a
p

te
r 

6
6
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, 

L
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o

f 
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6
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3
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4
 

r'o 
y
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<i_
, 

am
en

d
ed

 
to

 
re

a
d

: 
I'

 
·S

e
c
ti

o
n

 
2

4
. 

T
e
~
c
.
r
,
 
s
ta

te
 
tr

e
a
s
u

ry
 

li
n

e
 

o
f 

c
re

d
it

 

fo
r 

e
x

p
e
n

se
 
o

f 
s
ta

r
ti

n
g

 
s
ta

te
 
lo

tt
e
r
y

. 
T

h
e
re

 
is

 
a 

te
m

p
o

ra
ry

 

li
n

e
 
o

f 
c
r
e
d

it
 

th
a
t 

m
ay

 
b

e
 

d
ra

w
n

 
b

y
 

th
e
 

d
ir

e
c
to

r 
o

f 
th

e
 

s
ta

te
 

lo
tt

e
r
y

 
fr

o
m

 
th

e
 
s
ta

te
 
g

e
n

e
ra

l 
fu

n
d

 
a
n

d
 
d

e
p

o
s
it

e
d

 
in

 

th
e
 
s
ta

te
 
lo

tt
e
r
y

 
fu

n
d

, 
in

 
th

e
 

am
o

u
n

t 
o

f 
$

1
,5

0
0

,0
0

0
. 

T
h

is
 

te
m

p
o

ra
ry

 
li

n
e
 

o
f 

c
re

d
it

 
m

ay
 

b
e
 

d
ra

w
n

 
u

p
o

n
 

o
n

ly
 
d

u
ri

n
g

 
th

e
 

f
ir

s
t 

1
2

 
m

o
n

th
s 

a
f
te

r
 

th
e
 

e
ff

e
c
ti

v
e
 

d
a
te

 
o

f 
[s

e
c
ti

o
n

s
 

1 

th
ro

u
g

h
 

2
0

) 
a
n

d
 

o
n

ly
 

f
~
r
 

th
e
 

p
u

rp
o

se
 
o

f 
fi

n
a
n

c
in

g
 

th
e
 

in
it

ia
l 

e
x

p
e
n

se
s 

o
f 

s
ta

r
ti

n
g

 
th

e
 
s
ta

te
 
lo

tt
e
r
y

. 
T

h
e 

d
ir

e
c
to

r 

m
ay

 
d
r
~
w
 

u
p

o
n

 
a
ll

 
o

r 
p

a
rt

 
o

f 
th

is
 

te
m

p
o

ra
ry

 
li

n
e
 
o

f 
c
r
e
d

it
. 

T
h

is
 

te
m

p
o

ra
ry

 
li

n
e
 

o
f 

c
re

d
it

 
m

u
st

 
b

e
 

a
v

a
il

a
b

le
 

fo
r 

e
x

p
e
n

d
it

u
re

 
re

g
a
rd

le
s
s
 

o
f 

fi
s
c
a
l 

o
r 

b
ie

n
n

iu
m

 
y

e
a
re

n
d

. 
A

ny
 

fu
n

d
s 

a
d

v
a
n

c
e
d

 
u

n
d

e
r 

th
e
 

te
m

p
o

ra
ry

 
li

n
e
 
o

f 
c
re

d
it

 
m

u
st

 
b

e
 

re
p

a
id

 
o

u
t 

o
f 

th
e
 
lo

tt
e
r
y

's
 

n
e
t 

re
v

e
n

u
e
 

to
 

th
e
 
g

e
n

e
ra

l 
fu

n
d

 

w
it

h
in

 
1 

y
e
a
r 

o
f 

th
e
 

a
d

v
a
n

c
e
, 

a
n

d
 

n
o

 
n

e
t 

re
v

e
n

u
e
 

m
ay

 
b

e
 

p
a
id

 

o
u

t 
u

n
d

e
r 

[s
e
c
ti

o
n

 
1

3
(3

»
) 

u
n

ti
l 

a
ll

 
a
d

v
a
n

c
e
d

 
fu

n
d

s 
a
re

 

re
p

a
id

. 
I
n

te
r
e
s
t 

m
u

st
 

b
e
 
p

a
id

 
a
t 

a
n

 
a
n

n
u

a
l 

si
m

p
le

 
in

te
r
e
s
t 

ra
te

 
o

f 
1

0
' 

o
n

 
fu

n
d

s 
a
d

v
a
n

c
e
d

, 
co

m
m

en
ci

n
g

 
o

n
 

th
e
 

d
a
y

 
fu

n
d

s 

a
re

 
a
d

v
a
n

c
e
d

 
a
n

d
 
u

n
ti

l 
th

e
 

fu
n

d
s 

a
re

 
re

p
a
id

."
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c
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7
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C

e
rt

a
in

 
a
u

d
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fi

n
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n
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d
e
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a
l.

 
S

p
e
c
if

ic
 

a
u

d
it
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n
d
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g

s
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n

g
 

to
 
s
e
c
u

ri
ty
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v

a
s
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n
 

te
c
h

n
iq

u
e
s
 
a
re

 
c
o

n
fi

d
e
n

ti
a
l 

a
n

d
 

m
ay

 
b

e 
re

p
o

rt
e
d

 

o
n

ly
 

to
 

th
e
 

le
g

is
la

ti
v

e
 
a
u

d
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c
o

m
m

it
te

e
, 

th
e
 
d

ir
e
c
to

r 
o

f 
th

e
 

lo
tt

e
r
y

, 
th

e
 

c
o

m
m

is
si

o
n

, 
th

e
 

a
tt

o
rn

e
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g

e
n

e
ra

l,
 

a
n

d
 

th
e
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A
M

EN
D

ED
 

TO
 

R
E

A
D

: 

"
S

e
c
ti

o
n

 
1

0
. 

S
a
le

s
 
r
e
s
tr

ic
ti

o
n

s
. 

(1
) 

T
h

e
 
p

r
ic

e
 
o

f 
e
a
c
h

 

lo
tt

e
r
y

 
g

am
e 

ti
c
k

e
t 

o
r 

c
h

a
n

c
e
 

m
u

st
 

b
e
 

c
le

a
r
ly

 
s
ta

te
d

 

th
e
re

o
n

. 
T

h
e 

p
ri

c
e
 
o

f 
a 

lo
tt

e
r
y

 
g

am
e 

c
h

a
n

c
e
 

v
e
n

d
e
d

 
b

y
 

a 

m
a
c
h

in
e
 

o
r 

e
le

c
tr

o
n

ic
 
d

e
v

ic
e
 

m
u

st
 

b
e
 
c
le

a
r
ly

 
s
ta

te
d

 
o

n
 

th
e
 

m
a
c
h

in
e
 
o

r 
d

e
v

ic
e
. 

(2
) 

T
ic

k
e
ts

 
a
n

d
 

c
h

a
n

c
e
s 

m
ay

 
n

o
t 

b
e
 

s
o

ld
 

to
 

p
u

rc
h

a
se

d
 

b
y

 
p

e
rs

o
n

s
 

u
n

d
e
r 

1
8

 
y

e
a
rs

 
o

f 
a
g

e
. 

o
r 

(3
) 

T
ic

k
e
ts

 
a
n

d
 

c
h

a
n

c
e
s 

m
u

st
 

b
e
 
p

a
id

 
fo

r 
in

 
c
a
s
h

. 

(4
) 

T
ic

k
e
ts

 
a
n

d
 

c
h

a
n

c
e
s 

m
ay

 
n

o
t 

b
e
 

s
o

ld
 

to
 

o
r 

p
u

rc
h

a
se

d
 

b
y

 
c
o

m
m

is
si

o
n

e
rs

, 
th

e
 
d

ir
e
c
to

r
, 

h
is

 
s
ta

f
f
, 

g
a
m

in
g

 

s
u

p
p

li
&

rs
 

d
o

in
g

 
b

u
s
in

e
s
s
 

w
it

h
 

th
e
 
s
ta

te
 
lo

tt
e
r
y

, 
s
u

p
p

li
e
rs

' 

o
f
f
ic

e
r
s
 

a
n

d
 

e
m

p
lo

y
e
e
s,

 
e
m

p
lo

y
e
e
s 

o
f 

a
n

y
 

fi
rm

 
o

r 
a
u

d
it

in
g

 
o

r 

in
v

e
s
ti

g
a
ti

n
g

 
th

e
 

s
ta

te
 

lo
tt

e
r
y

, 
g

o
v

e
rn

m
e
n

ta
l 

ag
en

cy
 

e
m

p
lo

y
e
e
s 

a
u

d
it

in
g

 
o

r 
in

v
e
s
ti

g
a
ti

n
g

 
th

e
 
s
ta

te
 
lo

tt
e
r
y

, 
o

r 

m
em

b
er

s 
o

f 
th

e
ir

 
fa

m
il

ie
s
 
li

v
in

g
 

w
it

h
 

th
e
m

. 

(5
) 

T
h

e 
n

am
es

 
o

f 
e
le

c
te

d
 
o

f
f
ic

ia
ls

 
m

ay
 

n
o

t 
a
p

p
e
a
r 

o
n

 

a
n

y
 

ti
c
k

e
t 

o
r 

c
h

a
n

c
e
."

 

S
e
c
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o
n

 
9
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S

e
c
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o
n

 
1

7
-7

-5
0

2
, 

M
eA

, 
is

 
a
m

e
n

d
e
d

 
to

 
re

a
d

: 

"1
7

-7
-5

0
2

. 
S

ta
tu

to
ry

 
a
p

p
ro

p
ri

a
ti

o
n

s
 
-
-

d
e
fi

n
it

io
n

 

re
q

u
is

it
e
s
 

fo
r 

v
a
li

d
it

y
. 

(1
) 

A
 s

ta
tu

to
ry

 
a
p

p
ro

p
ri

a
ti

o
n

 
is

 
a
n

 

a
p

p
ro

p
ri

a
ti

o
n

 
m

ad
e 

b
y

 
p

e
rm

a
n

e
n

t 
la

w
 

th
a
t 

a
u

th
o

ri
z
e
s
 

sp
e
n

d
in

g
 

b
y

 
a 

s
ta

te
 

a
g

e
n

c
y

 
w

it
h

o
u
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th

e
 

n
e
e
d
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r 
a 

b
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n
n
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l 
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1 
am

en
d

m
en

t.
 

1 
(0

) 
1

1
-3

-2
1

2
; 

2 
(2

) 
E

x
c
e
p

t 
a
a
' 

in
 

su
b

se
c
ti

o
n

 
(4

) 
, 

to
 

b
e 

2 
(p

) 
1

1
-5

-4
0

4
; 

, . 
3 

e
ff

e
c
ti

v
e
, 

l'
 .

. 

• 
s
ta

tu
 

ri
a
ti

o
n

 
m

u
st

 
co

m
p

ly
 

w
it

h
 

b
o

th
 

3 
(q

) 
1

1
-5

-4
2

4
; 

" 
, 

~"'
~' 

,i;
;.~

* 
4 

o
f 

th
e
 

fo
ll

o
w

in
g

 
p

ro
v

lf
J.

 .
.
.
 ' 

. 
4 

(r
) 

1
1

-5
-8

0
4

; 

5 
(a

) 
T

h
e 

la
w

 
c
o
~
~
~
1
~
~
n
9
 
t
~
e
 
s
ta

tu
to

ry
 
a
u

th
o

ri
ty

 
m

u
st

 
b

e 
5 

(s
) 

1
9

-8
-5

0
4

; 

6 
li

s
te

d
 

in
 
s
~
b
s
e
c
t
i
o
n
 
,
~
)
.
 

6 
(t

) 
1

9
-9

-1
0

2
; 

1 
(b

) 
T

h
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